Minutes of Clyde Quay School Board of Trustees Meeting 3 September 2019
Present
Liz Patara, Mel Sutton, Thorsten Engel, Rosaria Guadalupi, Justine Mecchia, Kathryn Anderson, Anne Peranteau, Helen Burnet (Minute Secretary)
Apologies
David Phipps
Disclosures
No disclosures revealed.
Minutes
It was noted that minutes had recorded working bee as 11 September when in fact it is 7 September.

MOVED that the minutes of 6 August 2019 meeting be accepted as a true and correct record.
Kathryn/Thorsten AGREED
Matters Arising
Hall kitchen
No further action to date.

Vegan Vault

David Phipps has not met with Sara Williams from Mt Vic Hub but Liz has spoken with her.  Sara advised that Vegan Vault is a not for profit organisation with community focused goals, especially to provide a safe environs for such an event as theirs.  They charge stallholders $80 to have a stall and they aim to have 20 stalls, but that does not always eventuate.  The group employs a person to provide continuity of organisation. 
Liz also advised that Newtown School would be prepared to speak verbally with the board about the organisational details of the market which is held weekly on their grounds on the understanding that any information is commercially sensitive.
Skills register

Justine to start spreadsheet of board members, including any skills they may have as well as fun facts.
SchoolDocs

To be posted on website and inform parents – still to be actioned – Liz, office
Compliments and Complaints register
In future this will be a standing item under Communications. 
· Parent complaint resulted from Principal’s comment about child’s lateness

· Two very complimentary emails received from Master students about how much they valued their learning in Ngaio;
· Families are appreicating Principal circulating in top playground after school; 

· Lots of positive feedback received about Junior School open afternoon; 

· Two Rimu students received award from Science Fair;

· Six students participated in Mathswell; they were very excited to be with other mathematicians; our team came 15/40;
· Table tennis – all teams performed to very high standard again.
Water bill

This item is now redundant as water leak was found to be in the neighbouring property.
Waharoa grants

Manawatu museum expert is to look at waharoa towards the end of September.
Principal’s Report
Liz spoke to her report.
Library – Liz still talking with two interested parents with a view to fill the librarian position until the end of the year.
Senior open evening – This was well attended, apart from Chinese whanau who find it difficult to attend evening events during the week and families away on holiday. Will explore if this sort of event is important to Chinese families culturally.
MOVED that the Principal’s Report and the recommendations therein be accepted.

Thorsten/Kathryn AGREED
Thorsten advised that he had written a letter re Learning Support co-ordinators to MP Tracey Martin.
Staff Report

Mel advised that there had been a lot of staff sickness this term.  This led to a discussion about the current measles risk in the community.
· It was revealed that a family had advised Thorsten that one of their children had the measles.  

· Staff will be advised to vaccinate or have a blood test to determine their immunity status.  

· The Board agreed to pay for the $48 cost of blood tests for the three staff affected.

· Earlier this week the staff had checked the immunisation register and had followed up with families who were yet to provide immunisation details.

· At the conclusion of this meeting Helen & Liz will investigate what actions are required in light of the measles case and take any appropriate action.

Finance 

Justine spoke very briefly to the report.

Grants & Fundraising

Quiz night was very successful, raising $9654.30 + $200 donation.
Thorsten will send note to PTA thanking them for the great evening.  Congratulations and thanks to go in the newsletter.
Strategy Discussion
The board needs to review the strategic plan.  This will be done in two parts – staff and board review followed by a community review.

Mel will canvass staff to determine what day will suit best - November 2/3, October 19,  November 9?

Mel will assist with facilitation, including reviewing values.
Communications

Correspondence

Kindy signage 
Liz to confirm with Kindy that the board confirms there should be two signs – a school sign alongside a Kindy one; each to pay for their own.
MOVED that the inwards correspondence be accepted and the outwards correspondence be approved.

Kathryn/Anne AGREED
Review of Minutes & Agreed Action Items

· Skills register


Justine
· SchoolDocs


Liz, office

· Chinese culture re events
Mel, Liz

· Measles update

Liz

Other Business
Next meeting 5 November.
Meeting closed 8.39pm.
